
NOTICE OF INTENT TO SOLE SOURCE TO THE CITY OF BOULDER, INC  
 
The National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST) intends to provide a sole source award to The 
City of Boulder, Inc., Boulder, CO, under the authority of 41 USC 3304(a)(1)- Only one responsible source 
and no other supplies or services will satisfy agency requirements for NIST to pay The City of Boulder, 
Inc. the 5% portion of design and constructions costs for the re-design and construction of the NIST front 
entrance at the Broadway/Rayleigh intersection.  
 
The Colorado Department of Transportation has provided a grant to the City of Boulder to pay for 90% 
of the design and construction to reduce the hazards which lead to bicycle/car accidents. NIST and The 
City of Boulder will each pay 5% each of the remaining costs. Therefore, NIST identifies no other capable 
source for providing the costs associated to pay for the design and construction, and will provide a sole 
source award to The City of Boulder, Inc. Interested parties that identify their interest and capability to 
the requirement, may do so in writing, no later than the closing date of this notice. However, this notice 
is solely to satisfy posting requirements, and only NIST is liable for paying the design and construction 
costs via this contract vehicle award. 
 
The North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) code for this acquisition is 921190, and there 
is no size standard associated with this NAICS per per footnote 19 in the size standards table. 
 
 This is not a competitive procurement. Information received will normally be considered solely for the 
purpose of determining whether to conduct a competitive procurement in the future. 
 
This notice of intent is not a Request for Quotation (RFQ). No solicitation package will be issued. 
Inquiries will only be accepted via e-mail to patricia.rose@nist.gov. No telephone requests will be 
honored.  
 


